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Ref: FOI-062024-000920 

Date: 01/07/2024 

Address / Email: 

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

I have a freedom of information query regarding the use of Biologic medicines in 
gastroenterology.  Could you please answer the following two questions: 

Q1. How many patients were treated in the last 3 months by the Gastroenterology department 
(for any medical condition) with the following biologic drugs: 

• Adalimumab - Humira
• Adalimumab Biosimilar
• Etrasimod
• Filgotinib
• Golimumab
• Infliximab - Remicade
• Infliximab Biosimilar
• Mirikizumab
• Ozanimod
• Risankizumab
• Tofacitinib
• Upadacitinib
• Ustekinumab
• Vedolizumab

Q2. Could you please provide the numbers of patients treated for Crohn’s Disease in the last 3 
months with the following biologic drugs: 

• Adalimumab - Humira
• Adalimumab Biosimilars
• Golimumab
• Infliximab - Remicade
• Infliximab Biosimilars
• Risankizumab
• Upadacitinib
• Ustekinumab
• Vedolizumab

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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Thank you for your assistance with this Freedom of Information query 

Response 

Q1. In the 3 months Mar24-May24, the following number of patients were treated by the 
Gastroenterology department (for any medical condition) with the listed biologic drugs: 

Drug PT Count 

Adalimumab - Humira 8 

Adalimumab Biosimilar 221 

Etrasimod 0 

Filgotinib 0 

Golimumab 0 

Infliximab - Remicade 0 

Infliximab Biosimilar 84 

Mirikizumab 0 

Ozanimod 0 

Risankizumab 8 

Tofacitinib 4 

Upadacitinib 62 

Ustekinumab 141 

Vedolizumab 150 

Q2. Could you please provide the numbers of patients treated for Crohn’s Disease in the 
last 3 months with the following biologic drugs: 

Pharmacy does not hold indication data and therefore we cannot answer this question in 
the time provided. 

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 

Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  

Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 

Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 

If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

mailto:dgft.dpo@nhs.net
http://www.ico.org.uk/


FOI-062024-000920 

Page 3 of 3 

Yours sincerely  

Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 


